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Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes

February 10, 2015
Board Members Present: Members present were Gregg Collar (Chairman), Mary Burgess (Vide-Chairperson), Ann Kowalczyk (Secretary/Treasurer), Jan VanDeCarr.  Members present via conference circuit were Diane Browning and Alicia Sullivan. Others Present: Angelo Rella (TAF Administrator) and Mary Goralski (Senior TAF Analyst). Present via conference circuit was David Cramer (NYPSC).
1. Gregg Collar, Chairperson, called the meeting to order and took a roll call.  A quorum was present and the meeting proceeded.
2. Gregg Collar welcomed Jan VanDeCarr of Frontier to the Board.
3. The Board reviewed the minutes of the November 18, 2014 Board meeting.  Hearing no changes, a motion was made by Mary Burgess and seconded by Ann Kowalczyk to adopt the minutes as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
4. Angelo announced that the Board was still looking for a volunteer to fill the position of Secretary/Treasurer. He explained the duties of the position. Ann Kowalczyk did come forth to volunteer and accepted the position.

5. Angelo provided a TAF Administrative Expense Summary Report for the months of October 2014 through December 2014.  He indicated that expenses represented business as usual for the quarter, and that TAF of NY ended the year under budget. The budget for 2015 is close to that of 2014. Gregg Collar had questions regarding expenses for the 25th Anniversary of the NY TRS and they were answered to his satisfaction. A motion to approve the expense reports as presented was made by Ann Kowalczyk and seconded by Gregg Collar.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
6. Angelo provided a TAF status report.  The October 2014 through December 2014 Monthly Assessment Summaries were presented.  Angelo walked through the reports and explained that nothing had radically changed during this quarter. He anticipates we will seek peaks and valley in costs in the future due to the annual lifeline recertification efforts of the reporting carriers. A motion was made by Alicia Sullivan and seconded by Mary Burgess to approve the reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.
7. Angelo gave an update on Captioned Telephone Service. The number of Captel phones in service at the end of December 2014 was 1,341 as compared to 1,363 in September 2014. Angelo estimates that at its peak, Captel phone use in NY was around 2,000. While we have seen a decline since that period, Angelo believes that the rate of decline is slowing at this time.
8. Mary discussed Revenue and Cost Trends. She provided charts which illustrated decreasing Assessable Revenues, Lifeline costs and estimated TRS costs. E911 costs are holding fairly steady. Assessment ratios are hovering between .013 and .014.
9. Angelo gave an update on the New York State Universal Service Fund. The most recent invoicing for first quarter of 2015 was billed on 12/10/2014 with a due date of 01/15/2015. To date, all but one penny has been collected. This was due to a short-pay. It has yet to be determined when the next NYSUSF billing will go out.
10. Dave Cramer gave an update on the NY PSC. Currently the NY PSC is reviewing three mini-rate cases that could have an impact of State Universal Service Funding.  The orders in those proceedings should be issued in the near future. 

11. The next regularly scheduled Board meeting will be on Tuesday, May 12, 2015 in Albany in the TAF of NY Conference Room with a start time of 11AM.

12. There being no other business, Jan VanDeCarr made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Ann Kowalczyk and approved unanimously by the Board.

